

End of Year Newsletter

Have a lovely summer. Stay safe and well.

Children return to school on Monday 5th September







Thank you to everyone who came along and supported our Sports day. You will find a video of the day on the school website (under latest news)

New Departments: From September our departments are changing their names. Early years - will be **Primary 1**, Lower - will become **Primary 2**, Middle -**Secondary 3** and Upper -**Secondary 4**.

<u>Leavers</u>: We say goodbye to our wonderful students, Chanel, Mert, Habibal, Oshoke, Tara, Kayley and Tuncay we wish them well in their new settings.

Staff leavers: Janka is heading off to have her baby, Courtney is going to work at Eversley Primary and Stephanie is moving to Cherry Garden School.

Staff changes:

Waverley Pre-school: We welcome Charlotte Millward, the new Assistant Head who will be in charge of the new Pre-School which is based at Bell Lane. Also Laura Osman is the new teacher and Chelsea Clarke Worrell and Chelcei Geohagen are new teaching assistants.

Main site: Charlotte Catchpole the new teacher in Hawthorn class. Lauren Joyce is the new teaching assistant in Buttercup class and Kirsty Protasiewicz will be the new teaching assistant in Willow class.

Maria Ingrao has returned from maternity leave and will be covering the teacher planning and preparation time.

Good news: Glenda has graduated as a teacher and will be getting married in the holidays.

Tina will be at the Pre-School on Monday and Wednesday afternoons you can still contact via the office.

There are lots of building works taking place during the holidays. Come and see the results in the Autumn term.

READ MORE ON OUR WEBSITE